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MEDIA STATEMENT 

 

                          NEW MARKET IN CHINA FOR SOUTH AFRICAN PEAR FRUIT  

 

09 February 2022 

 

The Department of Agriculture, Land Reform and Rural Development (DALRRD) is 

pleased to announce that fresh pear fruits from South Africa (SA) can now be 

exported to China.  

 

South African government and the General Administration of Customs of the 

People’s Republic of China (GACC) have signed the protocol of phytosanitary 

requirements for the export of fresh pears from SA to China, effective from 17 

January 2022. The signed protocol for phytosanitary requirements gives guidance on 

procedures and processes to be followed for the exportation of the aforementioned 

fruit. 

 

The initial request for market access of fresh pear started simultaneously with that of 

apples in 2008. However, the pest risk analyses (PRAs) for these products were 

separated and the GACC started with apples. The pears PRA started in 2015 after 

conclusion of the apple protocol in 2014. Since then, there have been bilateral 

exchanges of technical information between DALRRD and GACC on this 

subject.  The draft protocol was finalised in 2020 after the department of Agriculture, 

Land Reform and Rural Development and GACC agreed on technical issues and 

later last year, the final protocol was signed by ministers of the two countries. 

 

All fresh pear fruit to be exported from SA to China will have to meet all agreed and 

applicable phytosanitary requirements, as well as all food safety rules and health 
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standards as defined by GACC. The fruit must also be free of the quarantine pests of 

concern to China as listed in the protocol.  

 

Pear orchards, packhouses and cold storage facilities wishing to export their fruit to 

China must be registered with the DALRRD and approved by both the GACC and 

DALRRD.  

 

“There is a need to open more markets for SA commodities because it will benefit 

the economy of the country by earning foreign exchange and creating more job 

opportunities”.  

 

The department in cooperation with various commodity industries, will continue to 

strive for opening new market opportunities to strengthen the country’s agricultural 

sector and for South African commodities to compete with that of other countries in 

international markets. 

 

For further information on successful exportation of pears, please familiarise yourself 

with the “Protocol of phytosanitary requirements for the export of fresh pears from 

SA to China” that can be accessed on the DALRRD website using the following link: 

https://www.dalrrd.gov.za/Branches/Agricultural-Production-Health-Food-

Safety/Plant-Health/Exporting-from-SA/Special-export-protocols 

 

-END- 

Issued by the Department of Agriculture, Land Reform and Rural Development: 

• Media Liaison Officer and Spokesperson: Mr Reggie Ngcobo, 066 298 0980 or 

MLO.Minister@dalrrd.gov.za.  

• Eviction Toll-free Number: 0800 007 095 
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